

San Juan Quilt Guild

Meets second Saturday every month, 9 am, Crossroads Victory Church, 515 S. Hillcrest Ave., Montrose, CO

October 2018

"October, baptize me with leaves! Swaddle me in corduroy and nurse me with split pea soup. October, tuck tiny candy bars in my pockets and carve my smile into a thousand pumpkins. O autumn! O teakettle! O grace!"

- Rainbow Rowell , Attachments



Refreshments for October, November, And December ?

Hello Ladies.

We will discuss and then vote on the below choices at our Oct meeting, It has been suggested that perhaps we could do something different this year for our Christmas celebration. Here are some options.

- 1. We could have a potluck like we have done in years past. We would start at 10:00 and have a brief meeting and swearing in of the new officers. Then plan on eating when the food is ready.
- 2. We could do a potluck brunch. We would have breakfast dishes, fruit, vegetables and a ham and/or turkey and of course, desserts. I have chafing dishes to keep food warm and the church has a full kitchen we can use. We would start at our regular time of 9:00. This option would allow us to eat earlier and clean up and leave earlier.
- 3. We could do a Christmas potluck with a later time of 11:00 with the swearing in of our officers and plan on eating at 1:00.
- 4. We could do a plus 1 guest for which ever option is chosen. There is always plenty of food left over, so we wouldn't have to make more. I think we would have to have a RSVP for safety. We will still have music and games no matter which choice is chosen. We will also have sign-up sheets for the foods we will need to bring for the potluck. We will also decide whether we will do another food donation for the food bank this year.

October refreshments will be brought by Sandy Engraff and Barbara Knappenberger. Set up will be Pam Squirrel and Sandy Engraff. We can all help on clean up since we will be having a sew in.

November setup will be Lael Van Riper, Sheryl Wardlow and Jan Rosenbaum. Refreshments will be provided by Lael and Jan and they will do the clean-up.

We're Sewing!

Bring your machine and let's SEW!

The program for October 13 is the diva frame wallet. If you are making one, bring these cut-out pieces with you.

Fabric 1 (main)

body (1) 8"widex9"long rectangles zipper pocket(2) 8x4rectangles open pocket(2) 8x3 3/4 rectangles card pocket#2(1) 8x4 rectangle

Fabric 2(accent) body(1) 8x9 "Long rectangle card pocket#2 & 3 8x4 rectangle

Fusible interfacing heavy duty body (2) 8 x9 Rectangles Zipper pocket(1) 8x4 rectangle Open pocket8x 33/4 rectangle

You will need a 7-inch polyester zipper or longer if you want to cut it down.

Barbara will bring zipper tape and Linda will bring some clear vinyl if you want a clear Drivers. license pocket.

Barbara will collect for the purse frames if you don't pick them up at Huggy group on Wed.from Sheryl.

I apologize that there is no Black Canyon Show News. G Mail and I do not seem to have rapport. I had the news, and it has made it disappear. From now on I will start the newsletter as soon as the news arrives so that I will not lose it. I am sure that the committees are hard at work, and I will make sure you get the news. Meantime, check their web site: blackcanyonquiltshow.com.

I'm sorry,

Lael

ANYONE WHO WORKS ON A QUILT, WHO DEVOTES HER TIME, ENERGY, CREATIVITY, AND PASSION TO THAT ART, LEARNS TO VALUE THE WORK OF HER HANDS. AND AS ANY QUILTER WILL TELL YOU, A QUILTER'S QUILTING FRIENDS ARE SOME OF THE DEAREST, MOST GENEROUS, AND MOST SUPPORTIVE PEOPLE SHE KNOWS. JENNIFER CHIAVERINI

WHILE WE MAY BE OF DIFFERENT FAITHS, WE HAVE A STRONG SENSE OF FAITH, FAMILY, COMMUNITY. WE HOLD THE VALUES OF FREEDOM AND HUMAN RIGHTS VERY HIGH AND I THINK THAT THOSE ARE ALL A PART OF A VERY STRONG QUILT THAT BINDS US TOGETHER. BOB MENENDEZ